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Item No. 11.5.1

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  Tuesday, July 21, 2015 

Subject:  District Capital Request  

Motion for Council to Consider: 

“That Halifax Regional Council approve a request for $10,000.00 from the District 3 District Capital Fund 
for the installation of new windows and doors at the Marine Interpretive Centre in Fisherman’s Cove, 
Eastern Passage.” 

Reason:  

The Marine Interpretive Centre is run by the not-for-profit group, Fishermen’s Cove Development 
Association, on land leased to them from the Department of Natural Resources. Section 4.3 of the District 
Capital policy outlines that the funds are “not normally” to be used on lands owned by the Crown. Funding 
has been provided in the past for the beautification of the area including painting of the various buildings 
along Government Wharf Road. 

Outcome Sought:  

Approval to provide $10,000.00 in funding to the Fisherman’s Cove Development Association for 
installation of new windows and doors at the Marine Interpretive Centre in Fisherman’s Cove,  
Government Wharf Road, Eastern Passage.  

Councillor Bill Karsten District  3 
Dartmouth South – Eastern Passage 


